Colton preps for loss of tax

City expects to lose $5 million
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COLTON - The city will look to employee concessions, operational changes and the possibility of increased revenue to help offset next year's potential loss of about $5 million that a utility users tax extension could have produced. 

City officials hope a combination of these strategies will prevent layoffs, but some agree it's almost certain some will be needed to fill the hole that's expected after the tax sunsets at the June 30 close of the fiscal year. 

"It's too early to tell," said Mayor Kelly Chastain. "We don't know where revenue sources will be at. We don't know a lot of things (yet). There's going to be some cuts; $4.9 million, that's a lot of money." 

On Tuesday night, the City Council didn't muster the two-thirds approval needed to place a measure on the Nov. 2 ballot asking voters to extend the tax 10 years, so residents will not vote on the tax in the general election. 

Council members Deirdre Bennett, Richard DeLaRosa and David Toro opposed the measure. Chastain and council members Susan Oliva, Alex Perez and Vincent Yzaguirre supported it. 

One option remains. After Nov. 2, the council could declare a fiscal emergency. If this happens, a unanimous council vote to call a special election would allow the public to vote on the tax extension, Chastain said. 

She doubts that would happen, regardless of the election's outcome, in which the mayor's post and three council seats are up for grabs. 

"I would have preferred to let the Colton voters decide whether or not the (tax) was extended," she said. "I'm disappointed that some of our council members think drastic cuts to our city services is a better option than letting residents have that opportunity to decide for themselves." 
Operating budgets approved in June suggested closing a fire station and laying off 16 police officers and nine firefighters as options that could help produce $5 million in savings. 

Toro says major cuts may not be necessary with a combination of employee concessions and operational changes. 

The city is negotiating new contracts with unions representing police officers, public safety dispatchers, general employees and mid-managers. Although their contracts aren't up for renewal, negotiations with unions representing firefighters and utility workers are also under way, City Manager Rod Foster said. 

Audits of the police, fire and electricity departments were recently completed that suggest a variety of ways to streamline operations and bring in more money through enhanced fee collection. 

If layoffs are needed, they wouldn't come until after Nov. 2, but before the July 1, 2011, start of the 2011-12 fiscal year, Foster said. This is so the necessary cuts are made prior to the 2011-12 fiscal year and to prepare for employee cashouts, Foster has said.
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